
 

Holland Massachusetts Board of Health 
Meeting Date: August 5, 2003 

Members in attendance: Sally Blais, John Robbins, Tom Baltazar 
Meeting Opened: 7:30PM 
Meeting Closed: 9:30PM 

 
Sally motioned, John seconded – Meeting Opened 7:30PM 
 
Iris Waterman – 10 Mountain Road – came in with a slip of paper from Slims in the form of an 
invoice saying her system is failing – Sally stated that a separate letter from Slims stating that 
her system has failed and needs replacement. 
 
Ray and Barbra Korny – 70 Allen Hill Road – Came in for Bed & Breakfast License.  Since there 
isn’t one in the office Sally said we would create a form to suit the purpose in the meantime the 
board gave them a verbal license. (245 9221). 
 
Pat Vallone – 36 Lakeshore Drive – wants to increase the size of the house by putting on a 
second floor.  He was told to get a Title V inspection explaining the condition of the existing 
system. 
 
The board decided to install deed restrictions on houses that wanted to expand up but not 
increase the number of bedrooms instead of requiring them to automatically update their 
systems. 
 
Sally signed the Harrington Health Care Plan for the year with BOH approval. 
 
Shirley Postel came in for Certificate of Title V compliance with her well report as required.  She 
was given a Certificate of Title V compliance for 16 Leno Road. 
 
Darrel Johnson – 7 Vinton Lane – Came in for inspection of his system so he can get help from 
Pioneer Valley.  Arthur told him to contact Slims to get a verbal report on the condition for his 
system in order to proceed. 
 
Bob Foley came in to get approved plan in order to start replacement of his system but doesn’t 
have a contractor yet.  Approval was given. 
 
Richard Chaffee – came in for installers permit – Passed test and permit will be sent to him. 
 
Paul Reinigan and James Fittz came in for beaver problem at 8 and 14 Blodgett Road between 
Marcey and Blodgett Road – John will persue a solution. 
 
Charlett Haller – came in for her father Richard to get their procedure sheet signed.  Sally 
signed it and warned that an asbuilt would be needed before a Certificate of Title V compliance 
could be issued. 
 
Jack Wallace – stopped to get a Certificate of Compliance – But didn’t get an as built plan from 
Glen Riddler.  He was told to return with an asbuilt before a Certificate of Title V compliance 
would be issued. 
 
Hector Livinois 184 Mashapaug Road is removing burnt house and was told by the BOH that 
the system needs to be replaced before the house can be rebuilt.  Because the old system had 
failed. 
 
John motioned, Sally secondeded - Meeting adjourned 9:30PM. 
 


